Regular Town Board Meeting
August 10, 2020 7:00pm

Minutes

Board Members Present: John Bauer, Jan Kaiser, Steve Seidl, Richard Austin, Jim Aue

1. The meeting was called to order at 7:10 pm by Chairman Bauer.

2. Minutes from the July 13 2020 Board meeting were read with no additions or corrections. Motion by
SSeidl, second RAustin to accept the minutes as read, motion carried.

3. The Treasurer’s report was distributed and bills approved for payment.

4. Road Work

Culverts have been delivered and work has been started on Mill Creek Drive.

Road Base needs to be added on South North Road from the hill south toward Maple Road.
Steve Seidl will get some prices.

Bridge Inspections were received and reviewed from Wood County Highway Department.
Removing debris will be done by the Town Highway Operator.

The Chairman will contact the Town of Arpin regarding cost sharing for the replacement of the
intersection on North Road.

5. Communications and petitions by Town Clerk

Election August 11, 2020

Wood County Clean Sweep Saturday, Aug 29, 2020 at the UW Ag Research Station on the
South Campus in Marshfield.

WTA Convention and Fall Clerk/Treasurer Workship will all be online this year.

WTA District meeting will be held in October at Richfield Hall sponsored by Town of Rock.
Discussion will be held regarding the future schedule of these meetings. Jim Tremelling has
decided to step down as Chairman, Bill Clendenning assume Chair position creating a vacancy
for Vice Chair.

6. There was no public input.

Next regular Board meeting is scheduled for September 7, 2020 at 7:00pm.

Motion by JBauer, second SSeidl to adjourn at 7:50pm, motion carried.

Respectfully submitted,
Jan Kaiser, Clerk





